

East Sheen Primary School

Newsletter

07 February 2020

Year 1 Animal Assembly



Year 1 presented a fabulous assembly to the school on Wednesday afternoon. Their topic was 'Animals'; they looked amazing in their

animal costumes and head-dresses. During the assembly they recounted their trip to London Zoo and shared lots of facts that they have learnt about animal classification. They also entertained their audience with songs and dance moves.

We had a special visitor at the assembly; PC Daemon Farry came to introduce himself as the school community policeman who also works with other local primary and secondary schools. He will be visiting the school from time to time covering topics such as 'stranger danger' and safe travel and working with Year 6 as they prepare to transition to their new schools.

NSPCC Number Day



The children looked amazing today dressed in number mufti. During the day, they have completed number challenges and maths activities. Thank you for your donations to this charity; once again the community has been very generous and raised £673!

Diary Dates: Week commencing: 10.2.20

Monday 4D swimming

Tuesday 2.30pm Swimming gala

Wednes- 3C and 3K swimming

day

Thursday

Friday Harrodian Cross Country

Year 6 cake sale

3.15pm Break up for half-term

Letters of Congratulation

This week we were delighted to receive letters from both the House of Commons and the Department for Education congrat-



ulating the school on its results. The letter from the Minister of State for Schools highlights that our progress data places ESPS amongst the top 3 per



cent of primary schools in the country. We are incredibly proud of this. Sarah Olney (MP) has also requested a visit to the school.

Phoenix Mile Update

The phoenix mile was introduced to add extra opportunities for our children to exercise and be active during the school day. The miles are tallied and to date 290 miles have been completed which is the



equivalent distance of running from London to Lincoln. The next target is to reach Sheffield.

Staff Changes

We are sad to announce that Miss Reed will be leaving the school at the end of this half term. Most recently Miss Reed has been teaching music in KS2 inspiring the children to sing and play a range of instruments including the yukele! We wish Miss Reed every success with her future projects. Miss Reed will be replaced by Miss Francesca Letch who impressed at interview with her singing talent and extensive music knowledge.

School Attendance Figures (20-24 Jan)

Well done to Duckling's Class who topped the attendance chart this week. They were proud to receive the Attendance Star in assembly which they attended to watch the Year 1 performance.

Class	%	Class	%
RJ	99.33	3K	95.52
RE	96.00	3Cr	98.28
RSF	91.67	4D	94.83
1S	90.00	4F	96.07
1L	94.29	4G	98.28
1ST	94.67	5HM	99.20
2B	97.14	5M	98.80
2T	97.67	5V	91.60
2P	95.52	6S	97.33
3C	95.71	6P	93.33

Average: 95.76% School Target: 97.00%